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NOTICE OF LAND USE APPLICATION 
Summit at Steel Lake Preliminary Plat 

 
Project Name:  Summit at Steel Lake Preliminary Plat 
 
Project Description:  Applicant proposes to subdivide 
an approximately 5.94-acre parcel into 24 single-family 
residential lots and associated improvements, including 
street improvements, storm drainage facilities, utility 
improvements, and landscaping. Property is zoned RS 
7.2. 
 
Applicant Contact:  Evan Mann; Copper Ridge, LLC.; 
PO Box 73790; Puyallup, WA 98373 
 
Project Location:  Unaddressed north and east 
intersection of South 304th Street and 11th Avenue South, 
Federal Way, WA  98003; Parcel 052104-9033 
 
Application Received: July 22, 2021 

Notice of Application: October 22, 2021 

Determined Complete: October 18, 2021 
 
Other Permits and Determinations Included with this Application:  Preliminary Plat Application File No 21-
102770-SU; State Environmental Policy Act Threshold Determination File No 21-102841-SE; and Transportation 
Concurrency File No 21-102842-CN. 
 
Environmental Documents:  Critical Areas Report prepared by EnviroVector, September 27, 2021; Geotechnical 
Engineering Study prepared by Earth Solutions NW, LLC., November 13, 2018; Preliminary Technical Information 
Report prepared by Core Design Inc., July 6, 2021; SEPA Checklist, prepared by Core Design Inc., dated July 9, 
2021. 
 
Required Studies:  Technical Information Report; Critical Areas Report; and Geotechnical Report. 
 
Development Regulations Used for Project Mitigation:  Federal Way Revised Code (FWRC) Title 14, “Environmental 
Policy”; Title 16, “Surface Water Management”; Title 18, “Subdivisions”; and Title 19, “Zoning and Development Code.” 
 
Consistency with Applicable Plans and Regulations:  The project will be reviewed for consistency with all 
applicable policies and regulations, including but not limited to: Federal Way Comprehensive Plan; King County 
Surface Water Design Manual; Public Works Development Standards; Lakehaven Water and Sewer System Design and 
Construction Standards; South King Fire and Rescue Administrative Policies; and Federal Way Public Schools Safe 
Access Policies. 
 
Public Comment:  Any person may submit written comments regarding the application to the Department of 
Community Development. Any person has the right to submit written comments to the Hearing Examiner and appear at 
the public hearing of the Hearing Examiner to give comments verbally. A notice of public hearing will be issued 
approximately 15 days prior to the hearing date. 
 
Availability of File: The official project file, existing environmental documents and required studies are available 
for public review at the following website: ***** (please insert link, thanks!) 
 
Staff Contact:  Associate Planner Natalie Kamieniecki, 253-835-2638, or natalie.kamieniecki@cityoffederalway.com 



21-100244-SU Doc ID 81110 

Printed in the Federal Way Mirror October 22, 2021. 

 


